-On November 20, 2006, the following information was requested by Board Member Paulette Burdick regarding Board Item P2 Agreement between Palm Tran and the School Board of Palm Beach County.

Please provide the following:

1. The categorical transportation funding for FY03/04 -Fy06/07.

2. How is the funding generated?

3. Is the cost of transportation keeping pace with the funding allocation?

4. What changes, if any, will need to me made to this year's transportation budget and in FY08 if new enrollment patterns continue?

Question:
The categorical transportation funding for FY03/04 - FY06/07.

Answer:        
FY 2003 (2002-03)
$28,576,612



FY 2004 (2003-04)
$29,216,593

                 
FY 2005 (2004-05)  $30,017,823

                  
FY 2006 (2005-06)  $27,127,931

                  
FY 2007 (2006-07)
$28,044,916 (Projected)

Question:      How is the funding generated?

Answer:        Funding is based on a Florida DOE funding formula.   Transportation FTE surveys are conducted in October and February each year to determine actual eligible students transported (FTE).  In FY2006, The District received approximately $415 for every basic student transported.  Special needs students that required assistance boarding and exiting the bus generated $863.  The FTE survey includes students transported by district buses, Palm Tran, Tri-Rail, and private contractors. 

Question:      Is the cost of transportation keeping pace with the funding allocation?

Answer:        No, the cost of transportation has continued to out pace the categorical funding.  Actual transportation operating expenditures are shown below:



FY 2003 (2002-03)
$31,714,998



FY 2004 (2003-04)
$34,852,221


           FY 2005 (2004-05) $39,258,497

                  
FY 2006 (2005-06) $43,022,030

                  
FY 2007 (2006-07)
$43,540,804 (Projected)

Increased student choice, additional alternative education programs, McKinney-Vento accommodations and rising fuel costs have all contributed to higher transportation costs.

Question:      What changes, if any, will need to (be) made to this year's transportation budget and in FY08 if new enrollment patterns continue?  

Answer:
The decline in student FTE has not had a one for one impact on transportation FTE.  The District provides transportation for roughly 38% of our students.  Students leaving the District may or may not have been receiving transportation services.  While some decline in transportation FTE is expected, it will likely be moderate compared to total student enrollment.  Increased student choice options may also temper the declining enrollment. 

For FY 2007, we have projected transportation costs will be approximately $500,000 higher than FY 2006.  The projection for FY 2008 is under review, but expected to be roughly flat.
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